
Dear all;

We wrote to you in April that one of our friends at 1740 asked a volunteer to help him write a letter to his son. We are very pleased to report that his son responded positively and that father and son expect to reunite very soon for the first time in 20 years.

For the past month, all of our food has been thoroughly enjoyed by our friends at 1740. The staff member often prepares plates for residents who cannot attend brunch, and there have been no leftovers whatsoever. Our friends there often tell us how much they love our meals, and some even give us pointers on recipes we should try. Talking about the food, and enjoying it together, has given us a new way to bond with our neighbors.

As the summer is upon us, we have adopted lighter menus that feature many fruits and vegetables. As always, we try to keep our meals as healthy as possible for the benefit of our friends at 1740, some of whom are suffering from diabetes and other health issues. 

We try as much as possible to maintain a warm and happy atmosphere while we cook and serve brunch. Each Sunday afternoon is rich with laughter, humor, and diverse conversations. As far as our friends at 1740 Washington Street and we are concerned, the connections we make and the friendly conversations we share are far more important than the food served on Sundays.

However, especially in the summer months, we desperately need more help. We encourage any and all responsible, punctual, and understanding volunteers to come help in the kitchen or talk to our friends. We hope that people from the community at large will continue to help us in our service.


A full year of service at 1740 costs us $6,960.00. Our recent pledge drive has raised $2101.50, which is wonderful, but we still have $4,858.50 to go. Please consider pledging some funds to support this important project. Depending upon your comfort and convenience, you can choose an annual pledge of either $580.00 (Pledge 1, which covers a full month of service) or $290.00 (Pledge 2, which covers half a month of service). This amount can be donated either as a lump sum all at once or in monthly donations of as little as $48.00 per month, in the case of Pledge 1, or $24.00, in the case of Pledge 2. Please keep in mind that our volunteers often purchase items on their own without reimbursement, so in effect, each dollar that you donate translates to more than a dollar of service to the residents at 1740.

Finally, as of this month, we no longer have a monthly service commitment at Rosie's Place, because of a lack of volunteers on our part. If individuals are still interested in volunteering (as we hope they are), they should go to the following link for information on various individual volunteer opportunities: 
www.http://www.rosiesplace.org/page.aspx?pid=249
The opportunities range from teaching ESL or GED students, helping in the food pantry, teaching art, serving food, or just being a "friendly visitor." There are many ways we can help.

We hope to see you soon at 1740 on a Sunday at a time of your convenience. 
With kindest regards,
Mohammad Nooraee

House of Sufism

“Being unwanted, unloved, uncared for, forgotten by everybody, I think that is a much greater hunger, a much greater poverty than the person who has nothing to eat”.





- Mother Teresa





Rachel Donahue and Naser played a crucial helpful role in the brunch program in June.
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